THE UNITED STATES VIRGIN ISLANDS

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
GOVERNMENT HOUSE

Charlotte Amalie, V.1, 00802
340-774-0001

November 10, 2009

George Paviou

Acting Regional Administrator

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region 11

290 Broadway

New York, New York 10007-1866

Dear Mr. Pavlou;

It has been brought to my attention that United States Environmental Protection /1gency
(“USEPA™) revised the lead National Ambient A1r Quality Standards (“NAAQS”) yrimary
standard from 1.5 micrograms per cubic meter (ug/m’) to 0.15ug/m’ on a quarterly time period.
This is important for the purpose of providing added protecuon to the public against health
effects associated with exposure to airborne lead.

Pursuant to Section 107(d)(1) of the Clean Air Act, the United States Virgin Islands is
proposing that the entire Territory be designated as an unclassifiable area for the revised
NAAQS for lead. This is based on the lack of available monitoring data to make an aJlernate
determination.

The Department of Planning and Natural Resources (“DPNR”) through its Division of
Environmental Protection (“DEP”) Air Quality Management Program looks forward 1o v orking
with the USEPA concerning the lead designation process.

You may contact Robert S. Mathes, Commissioner of DPNR at (340) 774-3320 or (340)
773-1082, with your questions or concemns.

Smcerely, \
P.de ﬁ/
ovemor

pc:  Robert S. Mathes, Commissioner, DPNR



